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To:

community.affairs.sen@aph.gov.au
From:

President, Ethnic Communities Council of WA (ECCWA)

Date:

31 October 2002

Subject:
Proposed activity testing for Temporary Protection Visa Holders

ECCWA is very concerned about the Commonwealth Government’s proposal to extend mandatory activity testing and the current harsh penalty regime to temporary protection visa (TPV) holders.

TPV holders are already a highly disadvantaged and vulnerable group of people, who are specifically denied much of the assistance made available to other unemployed people in Australia.  For example, they do not have access to free DIMIA funded English language classes, Personal Support Program or Intensive Assistance through the JobNetwork.  Without this basic assistance, TPV holders will find it extremely difficult to comply with the rigid and complex activity requirements proposed.

We understand that the passing of this Bill will contravene Australia’s commitment to human rights. 

We urge the Senate Community Affairs Committee to reject the proposal and the subsequent Family and Community Services Legislation Amendment (Special Benefit Activity Test) Bill 2002.
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